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Traffic changes on Elizabeth Drive, 
Kemps Creek 

M12 Motorway – Central 
September 2024 

 Transport for NSW acknowledges the Dharug Nation as the Traditional Custodians of the lands on 
which we work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 

The Australian and NSW governments 
are building the M12 Motorway to 
provide direct access to the Western 
Sydney International Airport at 
Badgerys Creek and connect to 
Sydney’s motorway network. 

What work are we doing?  

Transport for NSW will move traffic onto a new 
straightened section of Elizabeth Drive, 200 
metres west of the Elizabeth Drive and Mamre 
Road roundabout, from Tuesday 17 September 
2024. 

We are making these changes as we continue to 
progress work on the new M12 bridge over 
Elizabeth Drive. We have included a map over the 
page to show these changes. 

We will work at night on Monday 16 September 
to prepare for this traffic change. During this 
work, we will: 

 carry out asphalting and line markings 
 install signage on Elizabeth Drive 
 deliver, use and remove equipment as 

needed. 

If these dates change due to weather or program 
changes, we will inform the community via email 
and roadside digital signs. 

 
 
 

Our work schedule 

Preparation work will take place between 6pm 
and 7am under traffic control, weather permitting. 

These traffic changes will take place from 4am on 
Tuesday 17 September, weather permitting. 

What equipment will be used? 

During the preparation work we may use light 
and heavy vehicles, pavement profilers, line 
marking trucks, hand power tools, water carts, 
sweepers, asphalt pavers, bobcats and rollers. 

How will this work affect you? 

During our work you may see increased 
activities in the area. The work may be noisy at 
times, but we will do everything we can to 
minimise its impact, including completing 
noisier activities earlier in the night before 
midnight where possible and turning off 
equipment and machinery when not in use. 

Traffic changes 

There will be temporary traffic changes and 
reduced speed limits in place to ensure the 
work zone and road is safe for motorists and 
workers.  

A 40 km/h speed limit will be in place on Mamre 
Road and Elizabeth Drive approaching the 
Elizabeth Drive and Mamre Road roundabout 
and the work area until late 2024. Please keep 
to speed limits and follow the direction of 
traffic controllers and signs.  



 

 

 

Contact us 

 

Project Infoline 1800 517 155 

 

 

M12central@seymourwhyte.com.au 

 

nswroads.work/m12 

 

Po Box 973 Parramatta, NSW 2124 

 

For the latest traffic updates: 
Call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com or 
download the app Live Traffic NSW 
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